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Minutes of the Open Social and Community Development Committee Meeting held on 

Wednesday, 9 June 2021 at 9 am in the Council Chamber  

 
Present: Chairman:   Hon Anthony Green, Chairman (Hon TG) 

Deputy Chairman: Hon Cyril Leo (Hon CL) 
Members:    Hon Derek Thomas (Hon DT) 

     Hon Jeffrey Ellick (Hon JE) 
Hon Gavin Ellick (Hon GE) 

 
Non-Voting   Mrs Tracy Poole-Nandy, Director of Children & Adults 
Members:   Social Care (TPN)  
   Mrs Gillian Francis, Deputy Chief Secretary (GF) 
     

  Secretary:  Mrs Nicole Plato, Executive Assistant, Corporate 
Services (NP) 
 

Invited:   Mr Paul Brown, Team Manager, Childrens Services (PB) 
– for item 2 only 

  
Open Session  
 
Hon TG welcomed all to the meeting. 
 
1.   Declarations of Interest  
 
Hon TG welcomed all to the penultimate SCDC meeting before council is dissolved. 

2.   Introduction to Paul Brown, Team Manager, Childrens Services  
 
PB was welcomed to the meeting. Introductions to the Committee were made.   
 
PB informed the Committee that he was the new Team Manager for Children’s services and 
had been on Island for the past four weeks and was enjoying his new role and the Island. PB 
said that he has 17 years of experience in Childrens frontline services and was also the 
previous Team Manager in the UK for a number of years. PB will take over the job role from 
Adele McMahon who will be leaving on the next flight.  
 
PB is looking to improve outcomes for children and families during his two year contract here.  

 
The Committee wished PB well in his new role.  

3. Confirmation of open minutes from the meetings held on 12 & 19 May 2021  
 
The minutes from the meetings held on 12 and 19 May were confirmed. 
 
4. Matters Arising 
 
4.1   Review of the Elections Ordinance (Plan for the next 3 months) 
 
NP reported that the combined review of the Elections Ordinance report had been published 
as part of last month’s meeting summary; NP had also informed the Crown Counsel (Marine) 
about recommendation 4 and no counter response had been received from him. The 
Registration Officer had also been informed of all the actions that falls to her.  
 
As requested by Members, NP had also produced a summary of the Committees decisions 
on each of the Elections Ordinance review recommendations which had been sent to the 
Committee.   
 


